ELLOUGHTON-CUM-BROUGH TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE ARTS, PUBLICITY AND FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 16 NOVEMBER 2011 AT THE PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 60 WELTON ROAD, BROUGH

Members Present: Councillors Mrs. Brogden (Chairman), Burgess, Busk, Mrs. Duckles, Mrs. Galbraith (Vice Chairman) and T. Galbraith

Duncan McMillan also attended the meeting

Public Participation – No members of the public attended.

1. Apologies for Absence

Councillor Mrs. Smith

2. Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest were received.

3. Minutes of the Arts, Publicity and Fundraising Committee Meeting held on 24 August 2011

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs. Galbraith, seconded by Councillor Burgess and agreed unanimously that the minutes of the meeting held on 24 August 2011 be signed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

4. Petuaria Press

Duncan McMillan spoke about the list of stories which was discussed at length. The next Issue of the Petuaria Press is due to be delivered on 21 December.

5. Art & Photography Exhibition

The Art and Photography Exhibition had been very successful and this year the event made a profit. It had been reported that more advertising was required and it was agreed to contact local art groups and outlets with the exhibition details.

It was agreed to purchase some glass paperweights to present to the previous years winners on return of the trophies. The Clerk will source some samples of the paperweights and associated costs to bring to the next meeting.

Discussion took place regarding the dates of the next exhibition and it was agreed to move it to the second weekend of half term week, which will be 2^{nd} 3^{rd} and 4^{th} November, this will not affect some of the regular users as they will be on school holidays and will also have a lesser effect on the loss of income. An amount of £100 is to be given to the Community Centre and it was agreed the exhibition will cover the actual loss of income next year.

6. Police Band Concert - 3 December 2011

Preparations for the concert are in place and ticket sales doing well.

7. Diamond Jubilee Celebrations 2012

Preparations are in hand for the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations. Various events are to take place at the Village Hall on Saturday 2 June and Councillor Mrs. Brogden spoke in depth about the event. Also the Red, White and Blue theme is

to go ahead for the Front Garden of the Year Award, this is to be advertised in the Petuaria Press.

Councillor Galbraith mentioned that the Olympic Torch is to pass through Brough around the 18th/19th June. As yet the exact route is unknown.

8. Precept Budget Request

The figures for the precept was discussed in detail and it was agreed to carry over the balance from 2011/12 and reduce the amount for 2012/13, therefore it was proposed by Councillor Mrs. Galbraith and seconded by Councillor Burgess to decrease the amount to £5,000. Four members voted for and one against.

9. Date of Next Meeting Date to be agreed

Signed	Date